BIRMINGHAM BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS PROCEEDINGS TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2020 Held Remotely Via Zoom And Telephone Access

1. CALL TO ORDER

On October 2, 2020, the Michigan Supreme Court overturned Governor Whitmer's prior Executive Order allowing municipal virtual meetings. On October 13, 2020 at 7:30 p.m., City Attorney Mary Kucharek explained to the Board the legal ramifications of the Michigan Supreme Court's decision. She stated that as a result of the Michigan Supreme Court's decision Birmingham City Manager Valentine said no further virtual meetings should proceed until new guidance on municipal virtual meetings was issued by the state.

Consequently, the October 13, 2020 regular meeting of the City of Birmingham Board of Zoning Appeals was not held.

Bruce R. Johnson, Building Official